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COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

Last week Wednesday's College Board meeting was held at the Langara Campus.
The chairman announced that the Vancouver School Board has appointed
trustees Bill Brown and Bryan Hannay and former trustee Karl Erdman as
members of the College Board, effective 1983 February O1.

The President's report to the Board touched on a number of K.E.C.-related
items: additional "one-time only" funding of $50,000 for part-time
English Language Training; designation of adult special education as a
provincial priority; enrollment - over 7,000 students enrolled in KEIEEICE
programs this month -; and the new campus - our move to East Broadway
will be phased over a two-month period, from March 1st to May 6th. A
copy of the report is in the library.

Mr. Manera's report to the Board on "1981/82 Financial Performance at
V.C.C." in comparison with other colleges and institutes makes for inter-
esting reading. (It's included with the agenda material.)

The 1983/84 Provisional (operating budget) Plan, developed by the College
Executive Committee, was tabled with the Board. (The details appear on
pages 15 to 24 of the agenda material.) Mr. Manera indicated that the
provisional plan will be discussed on Thursday morning, January 20th,
with representatives of the several College constituencies.

Background material, supporting documentation, minutes, etc., are in the
library. :

Several matters were handled in private session, two of which were:

- confirmation of appointment of faculty and staff; and

- awarding of the food services operation for the new K.E.C. to Domco
Food Services Ltd.

The next two College Board meeting dates are February 9th and March 2nd.
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MONEY FOR STUDENTS

Applications are now available in the Counselling Resource Centre for
the K.E.C. Student Fund Awards. Students applying must get an
instructor's recommendation. Recipients are selected on the basis

of academic diligence and financial need.

The awards will be presented March 2nd. The application deadline
is Friday, February 11. Completed applications should be handed
in at the Counselling Resource Centre. Only certain short-listed
students will be interviewed, due to time constraints.
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SUPPORT STAFF VACATIONS

A1l vacation requests must be approved by your department head or
supervisor. Final approval will be given by the office manager or
her assistant.

M.G.

HOMEMAKER PRESENTATIONS

The Homemaker Programs Food Presentations are once again about to get
underway. We will be having a limited number of guests for luncheons
on Mondays and Tuesdays from 12 noon until 1:00 p.m. and Wednesday
evenings from 6:45 until 7:30 p.m.

If you have interest in joining the Homemakers for one of these times.
please call the department at local 81 as soon as possible.

J.C.

ANOTHER COMPLIMENT TO K.E.C. FACULTY

In a recent letter from Dr. R. Faris, Executive Director, Continuing
Education, Ministry of Education, the last sentence was:

"Thank you for your continued cooperation in the development
and distribution of high quality curriculum materials."

R.E.C,

PAPER PRESENTATION

Jim Macnab has been asked to, and will, present a paper on Career
Planning at the World Future Society Educational Conference in
Dallas, Texas.
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KING EDWARD DAY, 1983

Friday, February 18th is set aside for King Edward Day. Elsewhere in
this bulletin and in subsequent bulletin(s) you will find further in-
formation respecting the program for the day, etc.

Some faculty members have asked why they should attend the King Edward
Day activities since they are not being paid for that day.

I believe the answer is simple. Faculty are expected to attend because
King Edward Day is a duty day, and each instructor's duty for that day
is to participate in King Edward Day activities, just as it has been

on previous such days. I'm certain that the agenda items for King
Edward Day will prove to be of interest to all.

In a spirit of cooperafion and as a means of helping in the solution
of the College's budgetary problem, members of faculty agreed to forego
two days of pay, days on which no instruction is scheduled.

These days were specified at that time as being December 23rd and
February 18th.

Obviously, instructors who are not obliged to attend but, at the same
time, cordially invited to do so, are those part-time instructors who
are not scheduled to instruct on February 18th.

I'm looking forward to the day's activities and I hope that you will too.
I don't think we'll be disappointed.
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HEALTH SERVICES

Health Services will be closed for the EVENING ONLY of Monday,
January 31st.
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Student Health Service Staff Change

Pauline Reaburn will be absent from the College from January 31 to
February 15 to attend an industrial first aid course. During this
time, Margaret Brooks will be the day nurse. Margaret previously
worked for V.C.C. as the nurse at Strathcona.
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WE'RE ON THE MOVE

As you know, King Edward Day is scheduled for Friday, February 18th. This
year's activities are being scheduled for this campus (morning through to
noon hour) and the new King Edward Campus on East Broadway. I appreciate
the work of the volunteer committee members advising respecting the content
of the day's activities, some of which have been incorporated into the
agenda for the day. King Edward Day activites will go ahead at King Edward
Campus and at the new campus on Broadway on Friday, February 18th.

OQur theme for the day is "We're on the Move". It focuses on the activities

in which we will all be involved during the next few months. The agenda,
showing some detail, is:

1) The President Looks Ahead

It is a long time since Mr. Manera spoke at any length to faculty and
staff of King Edward Campus. He would like to review the present and to
address the future roles of the College and Institute system in general,
and Vancouver Community College and particularly King Edward Campus more
specifically. This will be followed by a question and answer period.

2) The Move to the New Campus

An opportunity will be provided for you to be informed about:

1) The over-all plan of the new campus;
2) The logistics of moving;
3) The amenities at the new campus:

parking (parking stickers);
telephone system;

security;

catering; and,

other related activities.

4) Introdugtions of new faculty members from the mechanical trades and
descriptions of their programs; and,

5) Introduction of our new neighbours from Central Administration and
Continuing Education.

There will be a question and answer period.

3) Lunch

Domco Foodservices will demonstrate their culinary capabilities with a
catered lunch. Tickets for the lunch, at $5 each, will be available
between February 2nd and February 11th from the cashier at King Edward
Campus. No tickets will be available on the day.



Get your luncheon tickets early as the caterer needs to know the numbers
a week in advance. The more tickets that are sold, the better the
Tuncheon will be.

A sumptuous buffet, made up of two entrees, cold cuts, salads and
desserts, is promised.

This will be another great opportunity to sit down with colleagues old

‘and new.

(By the way, Domco Foodservices has received the contract to cater at
the new campus.)

Tours of the New Campus

Arrangements are being made to visit the instructional area of the new
campus in the afternoon. They will be made on a departmental basis.
This will give you an opportunity to explore your department's area,
your classroom and your office, and to locate ancilliary services so
that you can inform your students of what to expect before you and they
make the big move.,

R.F.C.

THE MUSIC DEPARTMENT'S GREATEST CONCERT EVER!

The Music Department's first annual Jazz Concert featuring the department's
Jazz Choir, Ernestine Anderson and jazz choirs from Edmunds Community
College attracted over seven hundred devotees last Tuesday, the largest
crowd ever to attend a performance in the department's history.

The concert was an artistic success.

Even though it lasted over three hours, the majority of the audience stayed
right through.

Congratulations must go to students, faculty and staff of the Music
Department, and to radio station CJAZ for its participation in the event.
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VARIETY IS SPICE!

Quotes from George Sheehan and Ken Cooper:

“"Running has made me a specialist. I am Tean and hungry and have
marvelous legs. I can run long and far, but I cannot do anything
else. In attaining my level of running performance, I have
sacrificed other skills and development. I am a creature who is
all legs. I have virtually no upper body. My arms are no more
than sticks, with my biceps and triceps barely visible. I use

my body from the waist up for only two purposes: breathing and
balance."

"--running isn't the best aerobic exercise anyway. In a list of
activities that encourage the body to improve its ability to handle
and distribute oxygen--in other words, activities that increase
aerobic capacity--running shows up third in the top five. Number
One is cross-country skiing, followed by swimming, jogging or
running, outdoor cycling and walking." "...it's usually essential
_for those who are engaged in aerobic sports Tike running, swimming
or racquetball to supplement their basic endurance training with
strength and muscle building."

-- from the Y.M.C.A. Weekly News

MOVING INFORMATION - KING EDWARD CAMPUS

Our new address will be: 1155 East Broadway
Box 24620 Sta. 'C'
Vancouver, B.C. V5T 4M3
Telephone: 875-6111

Central Administration and Continuing Education will have separate
postal box and telephone numbers.

We will be moving in staggered phases commencing March 15 through

to April 30. As times for various departments become definite,

they will be announced. It is proposed that an orientation to the
new facility by department will occur on February 18, King Edward
Day. To assist your preparations, cardboard boxes will be available
before mid-February.

R.N.G.
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OUR ADDRESS AT THE NEW CAMPUS -WILL BE:

Vancouver Community College

King Edward Campus
1155 East Broadway
Box #24620 Sta. 'C'
Vancouver, B.C.

V5T 4M3

Telephone: 875-6111

K. ELCy FRCULTY/STARE “ACTIVITIES

R. Darville
E. Battell
J. Macnab

S. McIntosh

G. McLaren

P. Hannan

B. Pletcher
M. Bennett

POSITION OPENING

VGG AV VLo cequii res-a- Term-Deafting. Instrlctor,
applications is January 28.

To present workshops on "Writing Basic
English" for the Alberta Ass'n. for
Adult Literacy and Bureau of Public
Affairs; Edmonton, Alt.

To present a paper at the World Future
Society Educational Conference on
career planning; Dallas, Tex.

To attend VIA Achievement Awards
Committee Meeting

To attend Tectures sponsored by the
UBC and the Museum of Anthropology

Professional Tour; Toronto, Ottawa,
Southern Ontario

To attend VIA Board of Directors Mtg.

To attend a meeting between Mr. Vander
Zalm and the VIA Board of Directors

731-1006

D.M.

Closing date for
For details, see bulletin board.

Feb. 4-8
Feb. 13-18
Jan. 12

Jan. 27-Mar.
Jan. 24-Feb.
Feb. 3

Feb. 7

F.W.

HEE. Ps
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King Edward Campus - Mount Pleasant Centre

FEBRUARY 11:
8:00 p.m.

FEBRUARY 18:
8:00 p.m.

FEBRUARY 20 :
8:00 p.m.

LOCATION:

ADMISSION: .

Vancouver Community Coliege

Music Department 295 West 8th Avenue, Vancouver, B C. V5Y 1N3 Telephone 873-2461

PRESS RELEASE

FACULTY RECITALS for FEBRUARY

BRUCE CLAUSEN and RON THOMPSON - JAZZ GUITAR DUO

Join us in an informal evening of jazz solos and duets by
BRUCE CLAUSEN and RON THOMPSON. BRUCE CLAUSEN is the Guitar
and Jazz History instructor at VCC. RON THOMPSON is well

known in Vancouver as a jazz guitarist and bassist.

KATHY KIDD and KIRA vVanDUSEN - JAZZ PIANO and BASS
KATHY KIDD is VCC's Class Jazz Piano instructor who writes and

performs her own music. KATHY will be presenting an exciting
evening of original jazz compositions and improvisation on the
acoustic piano, electric piano and synthesizer. KIRA VanDUSEN

will accompany Kathy on the bass and cello.

DAVE BRANTER and PAUL BRODIE - "THE GOLDEN AGE OF THE SAXOPHONE"
DAVE BRANTER and PAUL BRODIE will be presenting saxophone music

of the 1920's made famous by Rudy Wiedoft and others, as well as
duets by Telemann and LeClair. 1In addition, DAVE BRANTER will
perform solo works for the saxophone. MR. BRANTER is the
Saxophone instructor and Ensemble Director at VCC. As well as
his many solo recitals, Dave performs with the VSO and for CBC
radio broadcasts. He is also a founding member of "Sax City"
Saxophone Quartet. PAUL BRODIE - "MR. SAX" - is Canada's most

recorded saxophonist who lives in Toronto and travels to

vVancouver during his frequent tours.

Recital Hall
Vancouver Community College, Mount Pleasant Centre
225 West 8th Avenue, Vancouver, B.C.

$4 .00 General Admission

$2.00 Students and Senlior Citizens Collsge Board:and

Continuing Education, Langara Campus, Vancouver Vocational Institute, Central Administration,
675 West Hastings St., 2nd Floor, 100 West 49th Avenue, 250 West Pender Street, 675 West Hastings St., 2nd Floor,
Vancouver, B.C. V6B 1N2 Vancouver, B.C. V5Y 2Z6 Vancouver, B.C. V6B 159 Vancouver, B.C. V6B 1N2

Telephone 688-1111

Telephone 324-5511 Telephone 681-8111 ©  Telephone 688-1111
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COLLEGE FOUNDATIONS DIVISION MOVE TO THE NEW CAMPUS

DATES TO REMEMBER:

ADVANCE REGISTRATION FOR SUMMER A-A/B TERM

RETURNING STUDENTS MARCH 7 - MARCH 17
NEW AND RETURNING STUDENTS MARCH 21 - APRIL 14

SPRING TERM ENDS APRIL 21 .

TRANSCRIPTS TO BE PICKED UP AT THE NEW CAMPUS
APRI1 28, 29, and MAY 2

FIRST DAY OF CLASSES FOR THE SUMMER A-A/B TERM
MAY 2, 1983

EXTENDED REGISTRATION IN THE MAIN OFFICE AT THE
NEW CAMPUS
MAY 2, 3, 4, 5

GP

TPACHERS LODNGE NEWE

“I’m thinking of leaving teaching and getting myself a nice, easy, 12-hour-a-day, six-
day-a-week job!”’



